DISTRICT VII MEETING MINUTES

October 9, 2019

The District Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M.

MEMBERS PRESENT: District Commissioner, Sect.-Treasurer, Referees, Recreation

Leagues 2,3,6,7,8,9,10,11,13,15,16,18,19,20,21,23,24,26

MEMBERS EXCUSED: Asst. Commissioner, Registrar, Rules & Revisions, D7PP

MEMBERS ABSENT: Coaching Leagues 14,17,22,25

GUESTS: None

MINUTES: M/S/C TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 11, 2019

Unanimous

REPORTS

REGISTRAR: The registrar submitted a written report. John commented that everyone should watch their billing. There have been errors. We are close to last year's player count.

TREASURER: All records are at the State for the annual audit.

CUPS: No report

TOP SOCCER: Vacant

RECREATION: Karl submitted a written report. He commented about the poor coaching in the rec. division. Example, a coach runs U-6s through wet grass three times and then practices throw-ins, which U-6s don't do. Valley stated that they turned down 300 kids because of no coach or poor coaching.

ODP: No Report

COACHING: No report

D7PP: Anne submitted a very thorough written report. John explained some of the problems and some of the good things going on. He reminded everyone that we need teams for District Cup.

REFERES: Pat was on a call with the referee association.

COMMISSIONER: John had given everyone a list of the CIF dates. He remarked that they keep starting earlier every year. If a player plays in District Cup, they will have to sit

out the next high school game. He also explained the Heading Policy. There was a template on the Heading Policy in all mailboxes. He announced that the CYSA AGM and Hall of Fame will be held in Modesto in February. CYSA has hired a technical director. They are still looking for board members. D7 and D8 will sponsor a new referee card that can be given to coaches as a warning before they are issued a yellow or red card.

OLD BUSINESS: Reminder that there are outstanding meeting fines. He will be placing a league in "Bad Standing" for unpaid fines for Spring League play. He once again explained what Bad Standing meant and how it is applied.

Make sure you get your teams registered for District Cup.

NEW BUSINESS: John asked for a recommendation from District 7 concerning CYSA's need to raise registration fees for the 2020/2021 seasonal year. USYS has raised their fee from \$1.00 to \$2.25. He quoted the current rates. After discussion, he took a straw poll. The District Board said "No increase"

John brought forth an appeal from Kerman for relief from a Spring League fine. After a short discussion, a motion was made to table the discussion.

There was a request to hold a tournament in Hanford. John explained the particulars.

M/S/C TO APPROVE THE HANFORD TOURNAMENT

Unanimous

GOOD OF THE GAME: We need to support Fresno FC

There being no further discussion, meeting was adjourned at 9:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Gladys Olsen Secretary